
From: Bryant, Kevin <kevin@kevinbryant.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/2/2013 5:53:38 PM
Subject: Fwd: Newly passed proviso re: special needs education 

Attachments: letter to Leigh LeMoine, Governor's office.pub

Hello, I hope your summer is going well. Attached is a request for Gov. Haley to visit a school that 
specializes in Exceptional needs children. See you soon
Sincerely,
Kevin

Kevin L. Bryant
SC Senate District 3
104-A North Avenue
Anderson, South Carolina 29625
c-864.202.8394
www.kevinbryant.com

----------Forwarded message ----------
From: Allison Rogers <arogers@camperdown.org>
Date: Fri, Aug 2, 2013 at 8:38 AM
Subject: Newly passed proviso re: special needs education 
To: kevin@kevinbryant.com

Senator Bryant,

It was very nice to meet you at the Wednesday meeting concerning the recently passed proviso for
students with special needs.
In addition to working at Camperdown Academy, I am a parent of a child who will benefit from this
legislation.My son received "social promotions" for years in his public school because they could not
meet his educational needs. We are blessed to have found Camperdown Academy, but the tuition
costs are overwhelming and my husband is working multiple jobs to try and make sure our son has
the services he needs.
I am personally grateful to you for your work in passing this proviso, and I will work very hard to
support your efforts and make this program a success for all involved.
To that end, I have attached a short letter that was given to Leigh LeMoine regarding a request for
the Governor to stop by Camperdown when she is in the Upstate.
Leigh and I have also communicated via email on this subject, and I know that Representative Wendy 
Nanney has contacted her on our behalf as well.
I am hoping that the media event we are trying to organize will serve as a vehicle to get Upstate 
politicians into our school so that we can highlight both the need for, and the success rate of, making 
specialized services available and affordable for our learning disabled children.
Any help you can offer in working with the Governor's office to get us on their schedule would be 
enormously beneficial. If you are aware of any other stakeholders that might also assist in this effort, 
please let me know and I will make contact with them.
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Many thanks for everything you have done and are doing...

Allison Rogers
864-313-7185
arogers@camperdown.org
www.camperdown.org
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